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TOURO COLLEGE

BARRY. Z. LEVINE SCHOOL OF HEALTH SCIENCES

ALUMNI NEWS

Volume 1, No. 3

Dr. Joseph Weisberg, PhD, P.T.

|

Dear Alumnus:

Iam sure you will be pleased
tolearn thatthe Barry Z. Levine
School of Health Sciences con-
tinues to enjoy rapid growth.
Moreover, Dr.Bernard Lander,
Presidentof Touro College, has
made a commitment to find a
permanent home for the
School.

We are currently exploring,
in parallel, the feasibility of
staying where we are and ac-
quiring additional buildings;
relocating to a commercial

building in the area; or pur-
chasing one of the few area
publicschools that are for sale.

Some of the additional facili-
ties that we can look forward
to will be: sports facilities, an
auditorium and larger dining
facililites.

Along with the physical
growth of the School I would
like to see growth in alumni
membership and activity. We

are open to suggestions on [

"how to serve you better." We
want your involvement and

your support. Working to-
gether, we can ensure an even |

better education for current
students.

I hope you will join us to
become an active member of
the extended Touro family.

Three noted leaders in health science fields, Sidney
Braginsky, Edward H. Gerken and Dr. Joseph Ransohoff, were
continued on page 3
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PA Physiology Class

Touro College's School of
Health Sciences will confer 126
degrees on graduates at the
school's 1994 commencement
exercises which will be held
this year on Thursday night,
September 8th, at 7 P.M,, at
Huntington High School in
Huntington, Long Island.

Forty-seven students will
receive their B.S./MA degrees
from the Physical Therapy
Program. Twenty-two stu-
dents will be graduating from
the Biomedical Sciences
Program with an M.A. degree
in interdisciplinary studies in
Biological and and Physical
Sciences they will continue
their education at the Technion
Institute in Haifa, Israel lead-
ing to an M.D. degree from the
Technion.

The Physician Assistant
Program will be conferring
thirty-six Bachelor of Science

degrees. The Occupational
Therapy Program will confer
eleven B.S./MA degrees.
Health Information Manage-
ment graduates total ten who
will be receiving their Bach-
elor of Science degree.

The guest speaker at the
Commencement Exercises will
be Dr. Mary Hibberd,
Commissioner of Department
of Health Services in Suffolk
County.




k.,
By Esther Ingber
Coordinator, Special Projects

We are continuing our
community outreach for the
Nassau/Suffolk area by
sponsoring interesting semi-
nars in health related fields.
Our commitment to health
issues in the 90's will span a
widerange of topics which will
be sponsored by the Depart-
ment of Professional and
Public Health Education of the
School.

Dr. Edward Altchek, Assis-
tant to the Dean for New
Program Development, has
been in contact with promi-

nent lecturers in such varied
fields as:

e The General Status of
Health Care in the U.S.

® Advances in Surgical
Care.

¢ Cutting Edge in Sports
Medicine.

® Hospice Care As An Al-
ternative Service to the
Terminally Il1.

Professor Michael Kossove,
Director of Pre-Health and a
faculty member in the PA and
HIM programs, is working
with the Post-Polio Support
Groups. Touro College willbe
hostingnextyear's symposium
at a later date in 1995. Touro
will also be hosting a Memo-
rial Lecture Series in memory

of Dr. Solomon Simonson.

The Department of
Professional and PublicHealth
Education is interested in
developing lectures and
seminar speakers bureau on
health care issues and trends
inthe90's. If you areinterested
in participating or would like
to recommend speakers or
topics please call or write to
the School of Health Sciences
c¢/o Alumni Development
Office (Room 6 Bldg. 14).

ADVERTISE

IN THE
ALUMNI NEWS

RATES PER ISSUE
Business Card............ $25.00
Quarter Page................ 75.00
HaltPage...... ..o 150.00
Full Page.......ccussnssseess 250.00

This newsletter is for you,
our alumni. Any articles,
letters, comments, or re-
quests for placing advertis-
ing should be directed to:

Esther Ingber

Director of Alumni Affairs

Touro College School of

Health Sciences

135 Carman Road

Dix Hills, New York 11746

(516) 673-3200

Anne-Marie
Bozzarelli, RPA-C
A Faculty Profile

Anne-Marie Bozzarelli,
RPA-Cwasrecently appointed
Director of Touro's Health
Sciences School's Physician
Assistant Program.

Anne-Marie, always inter-
ested in the medical field,
attended the College of Staten
Island where she received a
B.S. degree in Medical
Technology.

She worked in a laboratory
setting foranumber of years as
a Medical Technologist but
always had a strong gelzsire to
have a more active role in
direct patient care. Encour-
aged by physicians to pursue a
career as a Physician Assistant,
she applied to Long Island
University's Physician Assis-
tant Program, in 1984. In June,
1986, she graduated from the
Program and was honored
with the Wallace Award for
the Ideal P.A.

DR. MORRIS FRIEDMAN
Rabbi of Temple Hillel
North Woodmere, L.I.

BARRY Z. LEVINE

FIFTH ANN

Her first role as a Physician
Assistant was in Coney Island
Hospital in the Department of
Surgery, her responsibilities
included all aspects of patient
care as well as serving as an
active member of the trauma
team.

In September, 1991, a Physi-
cian Assistant Department was
established at Coney Island
Hospital and she was ap-
pointed the Director. Her re-
sponsibilities included the
overseeing and administering
of all Physician Assistants em-
ployed at the hospital in con-
junction with their respective
department heads in both in-
patient and outpatientsettings.
AsDirector, shealsoorganized
and arranged student clinical
rotations at the Institution.

In December of that year, the
Coney Island Medical Group's
P.A. Program entered into an
affiliation with Touro College
and she was appointed Asso-
ciate Director. Her responsi-
bilities included the planning
and development of the Coney
Island Extension Center, day
to day operation of the campus
and teaching in the didactic
year, as well as serving on the
admissions Curriculum and
Academic Progress Commit-
tees.

In April 1994, she was ap-
pointed Director of Touro's
School of Health Sciences Phy-
sician Assistant Program and
assumed responsibilities for
the entire program, both in Dix
Hills and at the Coney Island
Extension Center.

is pl unee, its

GRAND HYATT HOTEL

. New York City

For Informatlpn & Reservations (2’12) 643-0700

FHEALTH SCIENCES

ALAN R. SORIN
President, Outpatient-
Pharmacies, Inc.
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IMBERS is a division of the
Center for Health Education
and Research in Rehabilitation
at Touro College.

The multidisciplinary bio-
medical "think-tank" is con-
cerned with the study of the
quality of human life in all of
itsramifications. In particular,
the Institute has been actively
investigating human nervous
system function from a
multidisciplinary perspective
with applications for alterna-
tives in health care, neuro-
science, rehabilitation, devel-
opmental disabilities and ge-
netic disorders, with product
development supporting these
missions. IMBERS has a philo-
sophical bent towards better
understanding of the concept
"wellness."

We presently offer postgrad-
uate programs in Clinical
Engineering with a spe-

Gerry Leisman, M.D., PhD., Associate Dean
Director of IMBERS

cial focus in retraining dis-
placed defense workers. We
anticipate, in the future, to be
able to offer doctoral level pro-
grams in Clinical Engineering
and Clinical Vocational Reha-
bilitative Neuropsychology.
Our Institute consists of acom-
munity of scientistsin the fields
of Clinical Psychophysiology,
Neuroanatomy, Physics, Neu-
roscience, Neurocybernetics
and Computer Science, Medi-
cine, Genetics, Metabolismand
Nutrition, Cognitive and
Neuropsychology, Biomedical
Engineering, Neurosurgery,
Electrophysiology and Com-
puter and Imaging Sciences.

Patents have been issued to
our faculty in fundamentally
new technologies in applica-
tions of fields of high tempera-
ture superconductivity, dia-
magnetic colloids, thermal
anesthesia, thermology, apnea
monitoring, among other
areas. The patents in high
temperature superconductors
are seminal and have claims
that cover almost every
biomedical and industrial
application.

Three Noted Health Science Leaders

cont. from cover

honored by Touro Co]le%e atits School of Health Sciences Fourth
Annual Awards Dinner last December 4th. The tribute was held
in the Grand Hyatt Hotel in New York City.

Mr. Braginsky is the Chief Operating Officer of the
Olympus America Corporation, which is headquartered in Lake

Success, New York.

In his position as Executive Vice President of the Coney
Island Medical Group at Coney Island Medical Center and
Hospital in Brooklyn, Mr. Gerken has responsibility for the
operations of a 150 member physician corporation at the hospi-

tal.

Dr.Joseph Ranshoff, a distinguished neurosurgeon who
was the Director of the Neurological Service of the NYU Bellevue
Medical Center from 1961 to 1992, was also Professor and
Chairman of the Department of Neurosurgery of the NYU

Maria D. Bohm, M.D.

I knew Dr. Sam Korman very
well. I worked with him
during his directorship of
Oncology at Kingsbrook
Jewish Medical Center and his
simultaneous service as
Medical Director of the
Physician Assistant Program
at Touro College, going back
over 21 years.

I'had the opportunity to know
and work with Dr. Sam first as
a resident physician and later
as assistant director of
medicine. This was the Touro
College Physician's Assistant
Program which was estab-
lished at our hospital and Iwas
chosen to lecture to the stu-
dents on my favorite subject,
"Physical Diagnosis". I am
sure that it was at the sugges-
tion of Dr. Korman that I was
invited to be involved in this
very new and necessary pro-
gram.

I'was always very proud and
happy when during my
husband'smanyillnesses, Thad
the opportunity to observe the
work of the Physician Assis-
tants who frequently recog-
nized me as their teacher.

Dr. Korman was a good
friend of mine and in his
memory, [ have contributed to
the establishment of the Dr.
Samuel Korman Memorial
Scholarship Fund which surely
will be the best memorial for
his professional activities.

I urge other colleagues and
former graduates to become
involved as well. Information
about the Fund may be secured
by calling (516) 672-3200, Ext.
226, Office of Alumni Affairs.

Frances Corio, MA, PT,
OCS, Director

It is with great pleasure and
pride that we are able to share
with you the advent of the new
Master of Arts in Orthopedic
Physical Therapy at the Touro
College School of Health Sci-
ences. This is a graduate pro-
gram leading to an advanced
degree for licensed Physical
Therapists who wish to further
their education in the area of
Orthopedics.

The Program has a unique
design. In addition to the tra-
ditional academic approach,
many of the courses willhave a
format similar to the model
used by professional continu-
ing education courses. This
will enable Touro College to
utilize internationally recog-
nized experts in the field of
Orthopedic Physical Therapy
as faculty. Itwill also allow the
working Physical Therapist a
more practical way to complete
an advance masters degree.

The program requires 36
credits of course work and is
designed to be completed
within a minimum of two to
three years. However, inter-
ested applicants can also take
specific courses offerings on a
non-matriculation or continu-
ing education basis. The
commencement date for the
program has arrived and our
first class is scheduled for
October 1994.

It is an exciting time for all of
us involved in making this
program happen and we are
confident of its success. Our
goalistohavea course of study
that is dynamic and innova-
tive.

Page 3



Jill Auster-Liebhaber, MA, PT, PCS,, Beverly Horowitz, OTR/L
Director )
STUDENTS PCS who were certified this | NEWS OF RECENT GRADUATES summer. She is leaving to pre-
past Spring as Pediatric Clini- pare for motherhood. We will
The Physical Therapy cal Specialist. Jill and Rob are Larry DeNoto,Classof ~ miss her daily and hope she
Program is continuing withits  two of the four Pediatric Clini-

record breaking enrollment. In
September, 1994 we willhave a
total of 159 students.

The administration
and faculty welcomed the in-
coming students of the PT Class
of 1997 at an orientation
luncheon in June.

Our graduating stu-
dents are currently on their fi-
nal affiliation and are looking
forward to graduation on Sep-
tember 8th. The second year
students returned for their
third semester onJuly 11th and
the third year students will be
returning on September 1st.

The Physical Therapy
Program continued its out-
standing success rate on the
New York State Licensure
exam with a passing rate of
100% on the first time taking of
the exam.

FACULTY

Congratulations toJill-
Auster-Liebhaber, MA, PTPCS

cal Specialists in New York
State.

Congratulations are
due to Frances Corio, MA, PT,
OCS who was certified as an
Orthopedic Clinical Specialist.

We must be doing
something right when our
graduated students come back
to Touro College to start as lab
assistants. Some even go on to
adjunct or full time teaching
positions.

The Physical Therapy
Program is pleased to an-
nounce the addition of two
faculty members as of Septem-
ber 1,1994. Joseph Hayes, MA,
PT, (1991) full-time faculty and
RobertToriano, MA, PT, (1989),
part-time Assistant Academic

Clinical Coordinator.
SUPPORT STAFF

Congratulations to
Debra Chiu on the birth of her
first grandchild, James
Benetton Chiu.

and Robert Paskoff, MA, PT,

1991, an occupational therapist
with the Developmental Dis-
abilities Institute, now pro-
motes clinical education of cur-
rent O.T. students. We appre-
ciate all of his efforts... Simi-
larly, Neil Cash, Class of 1992,
an occupational therapist with
Southhampton Hospital, has
worked with students this past
year in their clinical fieldwork
education... Another member
of the Class of 1992, Christine
Ryan now is an Adjunct In-
structor in our Rehabilitation
and Design course. Christine
hasjusthad an article on adap-
tive technology published in
TEAM REHAB.... Suzanna
Maklakov and Margaret
Wagner, Class of 1993, were
inducted into Touro College's
newly founded Alpha Pi Chap-
ter of Pi Theta Epsilon, the oc-
cupational therapy honor soci-
ety. Marge is employed at
Brunswick Hospital and has
just had her master's thesis re-
search paper accepted for pub-
lication. Suzanna is employed
at the Long Island State Veter-
ans' Nursing Home, one of our
fieldwork sites. We know

_ |Suzanna will be most helpful

. _|toourstudents. Current Touro

| studentinducteesinclude: Pam
_ | Bellino, Elise Bostok, Natalie
'|Sidle, Melissa Rooney, and

Margaret Gaidry. Congra-
tulationsto Celina Hall, Class
of 1996, for receiving Ameri-
can Occupational Therapy
Foundation'sstud-ent'saward

2| of $1000.

O.T. FACULTY NEWS

We welcome Michael
Altimari to our department as

|a full-time faculty member.
#| Our growing department will

most definitely benefit fromhis

| expertise... We also would like

to say good-bye to Eliza
Maglari, whois leaving us this

willkeep in touch with us... Dr.
Catherine Gordon will be busy
at work this summer on many
projects including writing a
chapter for a new edition of
"O.T. For Children."... As we
continue to grow, we are seek-
ing additional faculty, one to
replace Mrs. Maglari and an
additional faculty member
with expertise in physical dis-
abilities.

O.T. PROGRAM NEWS

This year, we expect to
admit 34 new students, bring-
ing our total enrollment to over
100students... We are enjoying
the newly air conditioned of-
fices and classrooms. Given
our increasing growth, we are
using every inch of space for
faculty offices and classes... The
new Computer Lab is wonder-
ful and supports our research
courses and Master's theses.
This year we are graduating
ourlastsmall class, 11 students.
Student Master's theses presen-
tations were held Sunday, June
26th and were most impres-
sive, requiring three rooms for
one day presentations. Con-
gratulationstoall... CelinaHall,
(class of '95), has received an
AQOTA scholarship, this year...
Eliza Maglari, (faculty), is hav-
ing a baby in November, but
alsopassed her AOTA specialty
examination in Pediatrics this
summer. Mrs. Maglari will be
moving to an adjunct faculty
line... Dr.Cathe Gordon, isleav-
ing as director in October, to
direct a new OT program at
Ithaca College. Dr. Tony Hol-
lander will serve as acting chair-
person and a chair search has
begun... Two adjunct faculty
have joined the full time fac-
ulty - Dr.Michael Altimari, DC,
MS, in basic sciences and Ms.
Doris Richard, MSW, OTR/L

continued on page 7
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| Rdbért Brugna, RPA-C, MBA

I am honored to have
been selected as Clinical Coor-
dinator for the Physician As-
sistant Program. As unusual
combination of events led me
back here after having gradu-
ated from Touro ten years ago.
Thadlived ashortdistance from
the program whenitwasbased
at Kingsbrook Medical Center
in Brooklyn, So you can imag-
ine my surprise after relocat-
ing to Dix Hills and discover-
ing that the program had also
relocated - to my "backyard"!
At that time I had thought of
becoming involved in PA edu-
cationbutputitoff due toother
commitments.

After graduating, I
worked ata prisonhealth clinic
where eventually I attained a
Senior PA position. I moved
on into a private Radiology
practiceand for thelastsix years
I have been part of a private
neurology practice. During this
time, I earned an MBA degree
in marketing from Baruch Col-
lege and also moonlighted at
various institutions.

My initial goal in attending the
MBA program stemmed from
my desire to become a partof a
diagnostic product marketing
team. Alas, this was not to be
as markets became saturated,
economic conditions deterio-
rated and 70,000 MBA students
were being graduated every
year. Adaptability was in or-
der, and I kept my eyes open

for an opportunity to utilize
my background fully. Ibelieve
that the position of Clinical
Coordinator provides this op-
portunity and willbe areward-
ing, worthwhile endeavor.

Attending the Touro
PA program was a defining
event in my life, as I'm sure it
was for all my classmates. The
educationIreceived was excel-
lent, although the physical fa-
cilities and student support
services weren't. I think that
this is a major reason why
Touro alumni do not seem to
have the school spirit expected
of professional program
alumni.

There is an ongoing
effort to consolidate the School
of Health Sciences at a single
facility on the L.LD.C. grounds
and housing may alsobe avail-
able. This consolidation would
goalongway towardsimprov-
ing conditions and attitudes.

Our database of
alumni needs to be improved.
This is my appeal to the alumni
to contact Esther Ingber with
the names of any graduates
whomay notbe on our mailing
list. Think of how rewarding it
would be to help future col-
leagues, and how improved
perceptions of Touro may help
your own career. As an alum-
nus,Iamseeking yourinvolve-
ment, supportand suggestions.

Edward Altchek, MD

Gerald Rogak, Director of MIS (Management Informa-
tion Systems) at Touro College has opened an internet program
association with Georgetown University Medical School Library

in Washington, DC.

The three month trial basis will allow students and
faculty in both the School of Health Sciences and the Law School
the usage of the medical library as a magnificent resource for the
Touro faculty and students who require medical information.

Thirty three exhibitors reserved tables at the Job Fair.
This was also the first year that Alumni manned booths as well.
Over 200 guests and students attended.

Faith Goldstein, RRA,
Director
The HIM Program suc- Health Information

cessfully underwent a
Reaccreditation Survey by
CAHEP and the American
Health Information Manage-
ment Association on May 3rd
and 4th, 1994. The surveyors
were pleased with the program
and noted the many strengths
including:

* Strong community support
for the program as evidenced
by the involvement of adjunct
faculty.

* A wide variety of clinical set-
tings are available to enhance
student classroom learning.

* Clinical site preceptors arein
strong support of the program.

* A culturally diverse faculty
which serves a culturally di-
verse student body.

The surveyors met
with students, faculty, clinical
preceptors and the Advisory
Board of the HIM Program.

This was the third
Reaccreditation Survey since
the Program opened in 1979.
The other surveys were held in
1985 and 1991.

PROGRAM NOTES ON
H.I.LM. GRADUATES:

® Over 100 graduated from the
HIM Program since 1981.

* Academic graduate faculty
include:

e Robert Schoen, RRA,
Deborah Fernandez, RRA,
Mary Green, RRA, Julia
Alberino, RRA, Paul Dunphey,
RRA, Guy Pontrelli, RRA.

Clinical perceptor
graduate faculty include:

* Faina Fujii, RRA (New York
Eye, Ear and Throat Hospital)
Guy Pontrelli, RRA (Manhat-
tan Eye, Ear and Throat Hospi-
tal), Robert Schoen, RRA (New
York Hospital.)

Management Faculty members
ublished a reference/text
ook, "Health Information
i i rent -

tices" PMIC (December, 1993.)

The 1994 Distin-
guished Faculty Award will be
presented to Paul Albertson,
MPA, RRA. Mr. Albertson
teaches Health Information
Systems. He is Associate Ex-
ecutive Director of Bellevue
Hospital.

The previous Distin-
guished Faculty Award win-
ners were:

1991 Karen Silfen, MPA, RRA
(Griffiths Hospital, CT)

1992 Kathleen Frawley, JD,
RRA (AHIMA, Director of
Washington D.C. Office)

1993 Leroy Johnson, MA
(New York City Department of
Personnel)

The 1994 Outstandin,
Clinical Preceptor Award wi
be given to:

¢ Rhonda Ruiz, RRA (Clinical
I, IT) Director of Health Infor-
mation Management at New
Rochelle Hospital Medical Cen-
ter.

¢ Frances Feltz, RRA (Clinical
II, SNF) Director of Health In-
formation Management at The
Jewish Home and Hospital for
the Aged.

This is the first year
that the award will be shared.

The previous awards
were presented to

1991]olie Schocker, RRA (Clini-
cal I, ITI) formerly of St. Luke's-
Roosevelt Hospital, currently
at Albert Einstein College of
Medicine.

1992 Thomas Johnson, RRA
(Clinical II P(s‘_{]d\iah'ic) New
York State PsychiatricInstitute.
continued on page 8
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Our Alumni Advisory Board isbeing re-structured. Meet-
ings will be held at two locations-

1. New York City, Main Touro Campus, 23rd Street.
2. Dix Hills Campus, School of Health Sciences.

At HEALTHSOUTH Rehabilitation of Mechanicsburg, we offer
exceptional interdisciplinary teams, and modern, spacious,
state-of-the-art facilities with over 200 beds and five

outpatient locations.

IF you are interested in serving on the Advisory Board,
please contact: Esther Ingber, (516) 673-3200 Ext. 226

SUPERVISOR, mber 19th, se fo
SENIOR & STAFF PTs Annual Health Sciences Dinner. Last year's was a huge success.

Opportunities are available in outpatient and inpatient rehab
programs to evaluate and treat patients with physical
dysfunctions. Must be a gra(iuate of an APTA approved PT
program and PA licensed or eligible.

We want to hear from you with reference to news, views
and advertisements. The Alumni News is for you. Your partici-
We offer a competitive salary and excellent benefits package. pation is more than welcome!

For more information, please call (800) 933-3831 or
(717) 691-3740 or send or fax resume to Human Resources:

E‘ l " ’@Q W Nm _NEW YORK THERAPY
ReHhabilitation of Mechanicsburgj )_(l A‘ i i

Acute Rehabilitation Hospital SERFICES NG

Joanne Lynn, MA, OTR Barbara Johnston, OTR

175 Lancaster Blvd. Therapy: Physical, Speech, Occupational
P.0. Box 2016 ) Nassau Suffolk
Mechanicsburg, PA 17055 57 Main Street 449 Route 25A
FAX (717) 697-6524 Suite 177 Suite 112
= An Equal Opportunity Employer. Farmingdale, N.Y. 11735 Fax M. Sinai, N.Y. 11766

516-753-6507 331-2204 516-473-4284

QUALITY CARING LIKE YOURS DESERVES SUPPORT LIKE OURS

At Staten Island University Hospital, you will have all the challenges, support and exposure to the latest
medical technology and techniques while working alongside experienced professionals from all disciplines.
Positions are currently available in the following areas:

Rehabilitation
Bachelors degree and New York State license or eligibility is required.
* Forgivable student loans available * Recent grads are welcome

A *N o
Bachelors degree and New York State registration is required. Recent grads welcome!
All of the above positions offer:

* Comprehensive flexible benefit * Twelve paid holidays

* Four weeks vacation * Twelve sick days annually
* Discounted, on-site day care * Free on-site parking
* Sign-on bonus * New experience-based salaries

To explore your future with Staten Island University Hospital, please call, mail or fax your resume in
confidence to: Recruitment Manager, Staten Island University Hospital 475 Seaview Avenue,
Staten Island, New York 10305 - 1-800-622-HIRE ¢ FAX: (718) 226-8255.

We are an equal opportunity employer.

EXTENDING OUR CARE TO REBUILD LIVES
Page 6




By Sally LaValle

In September 1993, the School
of Sciences admitted the first
students into our new Pre-
Health Sciences Program.

High School graduates
can now enter the School as
freshmen and complete all the
required course work for ad-
mission to the Upper Division
and other allied health pro-
grams. Each of the four pro-
grams are tailor-made for stu-
dents to complete the prereg-
uisite courses for the Upper
Division program of their
choice.

The programis admin-
istered by Professor Michael
Kossove, amicrobiologist, who
is also a member of the faculty
of both the Physician Assistant
and Health Information Man-
agement Programs. Mrs. Sally
LeValle, who was the Director
of the School of General Stud-
ies program, is the Adminis-
trative Assistant. Irwin
Manzer, who has extensive

teaching and administrative
experience with the New York
City Board of Education, is the
Academic Advisor of the pro-
gram as well as aninstructorin
history.

The program also ad-
ministers those students who
began their studies at Dix Hills
in a satellite program for the
School of General Studies in
New York City. Thesestudents,
most of whom are employees
at a New York State facility,
adapted their programs for
admission to the Health Infor-
mation Management Program.

The program offers
small classes, counseling and
advisement, and a faculty of
professionals who are teach-
ers. The students find a family
environment in the program.

We are very happy to
announce thatall of our second
year students have performed
extremely well and have been

Metropolitan Physical Therapy

METRO
Pl

OUR 12,000 SQ. FOOT FACILITY FEATURES STATE-OF-THE-
ART EXERCISE AND TESTING EQUIPMENT, A HEATED POOL,
EXERCISE ROOM AND PRIVATE TREATMENT ROOMS.

OUR PROGRAMS INCLUDE:
* Orthopedic & Sports Physical Therapy ¢ Interdisciplinary Pain Management « Work Hardening
* Oncological Physical Therapy ¢ Neck & Back School ¢ Arthritis Management
* TMJ and Craniofacial Pain Management ¢ Pre-Natal and Post Partum Programs
* Geriatric Physical Therapy ¢ Pre-Employment Screening

admitted to the Upper Divi-
sion programs of their choice.
They include:

PHYSICIAN ASSISTANT
PROGRAM:

Rochelle Koenig, Mary
Devine, Reuven Lapin, Mat-
thew Lowe

PHYSICAL THERAPY
PROGRAM:

LilaBartkowski-Abbate,
Michael Rosenblatt

OCCUPATIONAL THERAPY
PROGRAM:

Hollie Blechner

HEALTH INFORMATION
PROGRAM:

June Newill, Patricia
Astraus, Ronice Bunn, Chris-
tine Reyes, Patricia Zigon,
Cynthia Bush

OCCUPATIONAL
THERAPY
PROGRAM

NEWS

cont. from page 4

whoreplaces Mrs. Maglari. We
are continuing to search for a
faculty member with physical
disabilities expertise. New
Adjunct Faculty include Ms.
Faye Grand, OTR/L,CHT, Ms.
Michele Gentile, MS, OTR/L
and Mr. Neil Cash, MA, OTR/
L class of '92).

The department
awarded its first Outstanding
Alumni Award this year to Ms.
Christine Ryan, MA, OTR/L,
class of '92, forher publications
and activities in teaching. Mrs.
Carol Charnoff, OTR was also
honored as an Outstanding
Clinical Faculty member for her
supportof studentresearchand
training.

Directed by
S. Glasser, M.S., P.T.
Licensed Physical Therapist
Specializing in
Orthopedics ¢ Sports e Physical Therapy
Comprehensive Back Rehabilitation

our rapidly
¢ SUDeLviso
est| ury
* Staff positio

me t
expanding pracillY to

ices

Iy position available in

1 1ons (full ~tii
available in Westb(?r;d&pf?ﬂgr:m?set

333 East Shore Road, Manhasset 466-9730 * 1400 Old Country Road, #C 100, Westbury 997-2990
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By Ginger

Congratulations To:

Dr. & Mrs. Jose h Welsberg,

Dan Swanner, (PT 93), is con-
gratulated upon becoming a
proud father . baby girl...
) who has

sharing the following informa-
tion... Thanks to Lori for send-

§

Delfino, Peter Kolb, Janet
(Thorne) Williams, Michael
Torrie, Stuart Reich.

A warm hello to Violet Peart,
Miriam (Fainsod) Steinber
Cheryl Rothman, Stuart Rei
and Barbara Wohl.

Health Information Manage-
ment Affiliation Directors
James Harris, Long Island Col-
lege Hospital. Guy Pontrelli,
Manhattan Eye & Ear. Jolie
Schocker, St. Luke's-Roosevelt
Hospital. Faina Fujii, New
York Eye & Ear.

NEWS FROM HEALTH
INFORMATION MANAGE-

MENT PROGRAM
cont. from page 5
1993 Guy Pontrelli,

RRA (Clinical], II, IlT) Manhat-
tan Eye, Ear & Throat Hospital.

Both the Faculty and

sends regar ... f& warm hello | Jessica Dilara (Turkish for Marriages of PA 8 rmon Efmwiileﬁﬁgﬁeff‘c’,ﬁ‘f’rﬁruj VAvnll}

from Joyce Tabb, (PA 84)... sweetheart) and best of all is Imbriglio, Ava Denme, Delia | nyal Awards Night.
TOURO COLLEGE NON-PROFIT
BARRY Z. LEVINE U.S. POSTAGE
SCHOOL OF HEALTH SCIENCES P AI D
OFFICE OF ALUMNI AFFAIRS
135 CARMAN ROAD NEW YORK, N.Y.
BLDG. 14 PERMIT NO. 3305

DIX HILLS, LONG ISLAND, NY 11746
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